MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 5th NOVEMBER 2014

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Malcolm Townend, Bill Jefferson, Mike Birch, Alan and Linda Spicer, Paddy Ramsey and John Robinson.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the October meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

There has been no contact from the Legs for Angel Appeal regarding our cheque despite contact with Yorkshire Coast Radio. The cheque has been passed to Angel's mother but as yet has not cleared through our bank account.

The work and grant towards the work for a concrete walkway will not go ahead due to the far more important impending electrical rewire of the site.

The electrician who has rewired the pump house and part of the main site power box has been asked to report on the rest of the site electrics and provide a report which he has done. It appears that the vast majority of the electrical installation now falls well below safety standards and the committee has agreed to a total rewire. This will bring site safety up to 2014 standards and we will be issued with a safety certificate. The work will cost a total of around £4000and will be carried out over the next few weeks so please be aware that electricity on the site may be off at times. If we can give you notice of any power cuts will do by e-mail.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer said that income for the month had been £385 from memberships, NADS entries and website sales. Expenses were £200 from electricity supply, trophies/engraving and petrol for the mower. Membership now stands at 162 with 39 juniors and 59 of members living within East Yorkshire.

EVENTS

In October there was the final round of the NADS fast electrics which was both well attended and enjoyable. 1st November was our Bonfire event, again very well attended and comments were received from people saying how much they enjoyed it. Many thanks to John Foster for obtaining the fireworks and also to George Roberts and Arthur Pickering for helping to set them off. Also thanks to the crew who built the bonfire.

The 2015 programme of events will be similar to this year and the events list will be handed t to each member on renewal of subscription.

The BMBS annual Christmas Dinner is on Wednesday 3rd December. Anyone wishing to attend should get in touch with the Secretary as soon as possible.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Brian Bennett asked that the electrical extension to the podium be disconnected until replaced by the electrician.

John Jenkinson asked if there was anyone willing to act as his deputy as he may have to undergo treatment which could mean he would not be able to fulfil his role as Scale Captain. Ken Thorpe kindly agreed to do this.

It has been reported that some members (particularly those who sail on Mondays are leaving the gate lock on the opening combination. Will anyone who is last off the site please remember to scramble the lock once they have relocked the gate.

The committee have set 3 basic rules for those flying quadcopters on the site.

1) No more than 4 quadcopters to fly at anyone time.

2) Pilots must stand in a line and fly to their front.

3) All spectators must stand behind the pilots.

Please observe these rules for your own and other people's safety.

John Foster has contacted our insurer to check that we are covered for flying these on site and he confirms that our insurance covers us for boats and cars as well as quadcopters.

The next club meeting will be in February 2015.

   Alf Lee                                                                                     Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                                 (Secretary)   

